
View this email in your browser

Kia ora,

It's been a long month and a lot has happened. Main Road is decorated
with all the election boards, and the TRA hosted two 'meet the
candidates' evenings that were very well attended.

In this newsletter you can read the story behind the Coffee Joint, how
Spring into Tawa is going zero waste, the reopening of the pool, and
the new Redwood Bush Tawa Book. Find info from the candidates,
upcoming events, and a 5 minutes with Helen Roper, an active local
neighbour that many of you will know!
We are also fortunate to have input again from David Parsons and
Elizabeth Werner. If you are keen to have your corner in the
newsletter, why not contact us on newslettertawa@gmail.com!
We hope you keep enjoying to read about all the good stuff that is
happening in our vibrant community. 

If you have any stories, news, or pictures to share, please email us at
newslettertawa@gmail.com. The beautiful rainbow cover photo this
month is from Mel Aitken. Please keep sending all your lovely pictures
to us!

Ngā mihi and greetings from us all at the Tawa Residents' Association.
Our next meeting is on October 10, 7.30pm at Tawa Squash Club, all
welcome!

Monique
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See www.tawalink.com/newsletters.html for issues before 2022.

 See https://tawa.org.nz for recent issues.

PASSING OF QUEEN ELIZABETH II

It was good to see the flags at half-mast all around Tawa after the passing of Queen Elizabeth II. It can be comforting to read the
personal stories people have about her. Here's one from Richard Griffin.

"Richard Griffin, a former royal protection officer, recalled an occasion when the Queen ran into two American tourists who were hiking
on the 50,000-acre Balmoral estate. As was her practice, she stopped to say hello, but it became clear the tourists had not recognised
her. After recounting what they had done on their holiday, they asked Her Majesty, “And where do you live?” She replied: “Well, I live in
London, but I’ve got a holiday home just over the hills. I’ve been coming up here ever since I was a little girl, over 80 years.” One of
them then asked: “Well, if you’ve been coming up here for 80 years you must have met the Queen?” Without missing a beat, she
replied: “Well, I haven’t, but Dick here meets her regularly.” When Griffin was asked, “What is she like?” he replied: “Well, she can be
very cantankerous at times, but she’s got a lovely sense of humour.” 

Read this and more stories here: https://www.theweek.co.uk/queen-elizabeth-ii/957950/queen-elizabeth-ii-stories-from-an-extraordinary-
life

MEET THE CANDIDATES EVENING

The 'meet the candidates' evenings were both well attended and very interesting. It shows how keen the community is on having their
voice heard and questions answered.

The evenings were led by Stacey Richardson, who most of you will know from the Spring into Tawa committee. If you want to read more
about candidates, click here.
Many candidates also have their own website and Facebook page. It is also worth Googling candidates to see what stories about their
former roles, activities, and opinions show up. Here is another useful resource where you can compare the mayoral candidates and
their policies.

For information on how to vote, visit: https://wellington.govt.nz/your-council/elections/2022-elections/information-for-voters
Voting closes at 12 noon on Saturday 8th October. There are 9 voting boxes around Tawa/Linden and you can find them all
here: https://wellington.govt.nz/your-council/elections/2022-elections/information-for-voters/voting-places

SPRING IS HERE

Vibrant Tawa is at its most colourful in Spring. Beautiful trees, flowering bushes, and spring flowers can be seen all around our
neighbourhood. 

HOUSE FIRE

A unit on Franklyn Road was recently destroyed by fire. The smoke could be seen from far away. Luckily, nobody got seriously hurt and
the fire was under control by the firefighter crew around 3pm.

In a real house fire, you have less than three minutes to escape before you die. Make sure your smoke alarms are sorted to give your
household an early warning. Install working smoke alarms in every bedroom, hallway, and living area. Read more info
here: https://www.fireandemergency.nz/home-and-community-fire-safety/buying-and-installing-smoke-alarms/

A picture taken from Tawa College, looking out towards Franklyn Road.

SPICER LANDFILL COMPLAINTS

Porirua City Council has advised that from Tuesday 27 September, all odour complaints that may be related to the Spicer Landfill should
be made directly with Porirua City Council. The number to call is 04 237 5089 for both business hours and after-hours complaints. They
have also made a free call number available: 0800 2371500.

Council will advise Greater Wellington Regional Council as each complaint is received. Council will also advise its landfill contractor
Envirowaste and is looking to engage independent personnel to make odour observations in the community when complaints are
received after hours.

Picture credits: PCC

ON DEMAND BUS UPDATE

Did you know that the On Demand bus will also get you to Kenepuru Hospital? More dates for the next On Demand drop-in information
sessions have been confirmed. Ask all your questions here!
Remember, if we do not use the bus, we risk losing the bus. 

Drop in at the Tawa Community Centre on:

Tuesday 6 December, 7pm to 8pm
Thursday 8 December, 11am to 1pm

Drop in at the Linden Community Centre on:

Friday 9 December, midday to 2pm
Saturday 10 December, 11am to midday

Picture credits: Jill Day

THE COFFEE JOINT

Coffee Joint is the stylish black coffee cart located at the front entrance of the Outlet City mall in Tawa. Opened in December last year,
this friendly business has quickly made quite an impression with their great coffee, excellent customer service, and incredible food. All of
their offerings are gluten-free, and the caramel slice is so popular that they have regulars coming from as far away as Palmerston North
to buy it.

But an addictive caramel slice is not the only good thing nestled within this cart. Owners/operators Barry Prescott and Anna Gillon have
a 22-year-old son with disabilities. During his final year at school in 2021, Covid restrictions meant he was unable to secure any work
experience. “Luke really wanted a job, and we wanted that for him too, so we bought the cart to give him a safe working environment.”
Luke now works 3 days a week in the cart, supported by other staff members. It’s a family affair, with Luke’s brothers and sister all doing
shifts, alongside an aunt and a cousin.

Many of their regulars first saw the Coffee Joint’s fairy lights and distinctive neon “Coffee” sign as they crawled along Main Road
towards the motorway in the mornings. The convenience of being able to pull off to get a coffee with plenty of parking and then
turn straight back into the stream of traffic to continue their daily commute makes it easy.

This is a business with heart. “It was a really big commitment for us to buy this business – we both have full time jobs – but it has
absolutely been the right decision,” says Barry Prescott. “Luke is very friendly and loves chatting to the customers, and he makes a
mean hot chocolate.” 

Coffee Joint is open from 6am to 1pm Monday to Friday and from 8am to 2pm on weekends. Picture credits: Barry Prescott

SPRING INTO TAWA

The team organising the Spring into Tawa festival is super busy organising. To make an event like this happen, they need volunteers! If
you can give some of your time on Saturday 29 October, please fill in the form using this link:
https://forms.gle/mdRQ9WnG2fpkWhV7A

Did you know Spring into Tawa is on a zero waste journey? They are trying to reduce the impact of the event on the environment. To do
that, they are partnering with Organic Wealth to assist with sorting rubbish at the event, ensuring as much as possible is diverted from
landfill as possible.

Stallholders are also asked not to use single-use plastic bags or balloons, and to use fully recyclable or compostable packaging for
food. You can also help by bringing your own bag, drink bottle, plastic container and cutlery for food. And use sustainable transport, by
using (On Demand) bus, train, bicycle, scooter, or walking to the market!

We're excited to have Spring into Tawa back this year. Read more about Spring into Tawa on the website: https://springintotawa.nz

MENTAL HEALTH AWARENESS WEEK

This week is Mental Health Awareness Week, the annual campaign that works to help New Zealanders understand what boosts their
wellbeing and improves mental health. This has been running yearly since 1993. The theme this year is Reconnect. 

"This Mental Health Awareness Week, we’re encouraging you to reconnect with the people and places that lift you up. Feeling
connected to the people and places that are important to us can make a big difference to our mental health. MHAW is an opportunity to
tune into your mental health and wellbeing, reconnect with the people who lift you up and places that are special to you, and notice how
this makes you feel."

Read more about it here: https://mentalhealth.org.nz/our-campaigns/mental-health-awareness-week/mental-health-awareness-week-
resources

Download the useful guide here: https://mentalhealth.org.nz/resources/resource/mhaw-2022-guide
Picture credits: MHAW

REOPENING TAWA POOL

From Thursday 15 September 2022, WCC will begin a staged re-opening of Tawa Pool. The closing of the pool has caused a lot of
upset among our residents.

Please be mindful that the hours will vary. They are still being affected by staff shortages and COVID-19, and may need to change
the opening hours at short notice.

You can find the latest updates on opening hours here: https://www.facebook.com/wellingtoncommunitypools/.
Read more info about the pool here: https://wellington.govt.nz/recreation/facilities-and-centres/swimming-pools/tawa-pool

TAWA COMMUNITY BOARD MEETING

The TCB recently held their last meeting with their current board members. 

A message from Robyn Parkinson, chair of the TCB: 
"The Tawa Community Board met formally for its last public meeting of the term this month.
Afterwards the Chair thanked long-serving Board members and those not standing again for election.
Long-service awards were given to Malcolm Sparrow, Richard Herbert (9 years) and Graeme Hansen (an amazing 15 years continuous
service on the Board). The reflection was made more than once that Tawa is fortunate to have residents with such a strong service ethic
and ability to work together for the good of the community.

The current Board continues in office until 8 October; the new Board will meet in early November.  
In the meantime, the Board continues to advocate for and serve the community, including this month requesting a high-level meeting
post-election to address Spicer Landfill consent issues, and more information on the Main Road slips; making a submission on the
Proposed District Plan, and continuing to organise this year's Tawa Primary Schools Citizenship Awards."

Picture credits: Bernadette Pallister

THANK YOU

A message from longstanding Tawa Community Board member Graeme Hansen:

"Thank you to the residents of Tawa for your support over the past 15 years.
I have enjoyed being on the Community Board and representing your interests.
I wish those standing for the Board this year, my best wishes. 
 
Kind regards
Graeme Hansen"

Read a little bit more about Graeme in a message from Robyn Parkinson
here: https://www.facebook.com/tawacommunity/photos/a.638213136303642/655502314574724

NEW BOOK ABOUT TAWA 

Redwood Bush Tawa is the third publication relating to Tawa by the hand of author Gilbert (Gil.) Roper. This book will be launched at
6pm on Tuesday 18 October 2022 in the Tawa Community Centre, Cambridge Street.

He was motivated to write the book after reading how Redwood Bush was saved when the Redwood subdivision began making inroads
into the native bush for housing development in the 1970s. Many Tawa residents objected seeing pristine native bush destroyed.
Ultimately, the Tawa Borough Council secured a loan from The Treasury to purchase the area as a reserve. Today it’s an invaluable
recreational resource of mature lowland native bush.

This new publication is sponsored by the Friends of Tawa Bush Reserves (FOTBR), which is a non-profit organisation and seeks to
defray the cost of printing through the sales of the book. See also: https://tawabush.org.nz 

Up to and including the launch evening of Tuesday 18 October, books may be ordered for $25 per copy, then paid for and collected
either at the launch, or for Tawa residents, these can be delivered if the addresses are provided with orders. Please place orders with
Denis Rogerson, Friends of Tawa Bush Reserves: denisrogerson@gmail.com
Payment can be made by direct credit into FOTBR’s bank account: 03-1534-0043966-25. Enter your surname and initials in Reference,
and ‘Redwood Bk’ in Details.

From 19 October 2022 onwards, books can be purchased directly from Tawa Books and Post for $30 (cash) or ordered by email from
Denis Rogerson for $30 per copy.

Another great book by local Gilbert Roper! 

FROM THE CANDIDATES 

Recently, all the candidates were asked why the residents of Tawa/Linden should vote for them.
Please find their answers below. Not everyone replied, it sure is a busy time for them all!
Read more about all the candidates here: https://wellington.govt.nz/your-council/elections/2022-elections/information-for-
voters/candidate-information#mayor

From the Tawa Community Board candidates

Tim Davin:
I am a long-term resident of Tawa, have highly relevant professional qualifications and experience, and am currently an active
participant in a number of local community groups. 
In particular I will advocate for:

 continuation of the On Demand bus service 
 improved traffic management in Tawa and Linden
 all weather playing and training sports facilities particularly for junior sport
earthquake strengthening of the main bridge into Tawa.

Clint Schoultz:
I want Tawa to continue to be the thriving, safe community we moved to, for my family and for every family. I want to bring my pragmatic,
solutions-oriented thinking to the challenges we face. 
A safe Tawa starts with a strong foundation, and I’ve been working hard to make this a reality through the charity I chair – the Vulnerable
Support Charitable Trust. We provide support and programmes for people in Tawa and across Wellington.
My strength is getting things done; I see a problem, find a solution and make it happen. I want to continue to do that through my work on
the Tawa Community Board.
With your vote, I will work hard to make Tawa a safer, more connected, and stronger community.

Rachel Allan:
Hi, I'm Rachel Allan.  I've called Tawa home for almost 30 years and along with my husband have raised our children here. I've walked
every street  in Tawa, not just during flyer delivery but as part of my regular exercise. I know Tawa well.
I've been involved in many groups over the years and in recent times have been actively involved in holding both PCC and WCC to
account regarding the Spicer Landfill.
I am passionate about Tawa being the best little suburb of the best little city in the world.
I will listen to your concerns and do my best to advocate on your behalf. I believe the focus of the Board should be on local issues and
some of the top ones at present are Spicer Landfill; Porirua stream; ongoing retention of Tawa pool; safe exercise area for little dogs
and many more.
I'm happy to be contacted at rachelallan4Tawa@gmail.com.

Janryll Fernandez:

Continuity: It's important to have continuity for the board. Being on the current board has given me a headstart in terms of
knowledge about the issues and opportunities our community faces. We are losing a lot of institutional knowledge with the
departure of some of our colleagues. It's important that the board retains some of that institutional knowledge to be able to function
more effectively.    
Contribution: I have worked for global organisations, for non-profits, and for government. I have a degree in public administration
and have post-graduate qualifications in media and public management. All these have equipped me with relevant skills and
experience which I believe are important to meaningfully contribute to the work of the board. 
Care: I care about our community. While this is easy to say, I have actions to back this. For example, when I found out one of the
college's basketball teams didn't have a coach, I put my hand up, spending Saturday mornings training the team and of course
going with them to our games during the week. When I was invited to join the Spring into Tawa organising committee, I grabbed
the opportunity. I believe it's a fantastic opportunity for us as a community to connect. Being on the board and advocating for the
interests of Tawa residents is another way I show that I care about our community. I hope our fellow residents will allow me to
continue to do that.    

Miriam Moore:
Kia ora tātou. I’m new to Tawa and already love my new rohe. We have lots of awesome things happening here, like our On Demand

Subscribe Past Issues RSSTranslate

mailto:newslettertawa@gmail.com
mailto:newslettertawa@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/VibrantTawa
http://tawa.org.nz/
mailto:newslettertawa@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fmailchi.mp%2F88f808263713%2Ftawa-news-september-13730049
http://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fmailchi.mp%2F88f808263713%2Ftawa-news-september-13730049
http://twitter.com/intent/tweet?text=Tawa+News%C2%A0%E2%80%93+September+2022:%20https%3A%2F%2Fmailchi.mp%2F88f808263713%2Ftawa-news-september-13730049
http://twitter.com/intent/tweet?text=Tawa+News%C2%A0%E2%80%93+September+2022:%20https%3A%2F%2Fmailchi.mp%2F88f808263713%2Ftawa-news-september-13730049
http://us17.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=ada42f377dfa425147681c7bc&id=d0e1b4cd6f&e=1c837d9b3d
http://us17.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=ada42f377dfa425147681c7bc&id=d0e1b4cd6f&e=1c837d9b3d
http://eepurl.com/hSPyoj
https://us17.campaign-archive.com/home/?u=ada42f377dfa425147681c7bc&id=7ce226eedf
https://us17.campaign-archive.com/feed?u=ada42f377dfa425147681c7bc&id=7ce226eedf
javascript:;


Kia ora tātou. I’m new to Tawa and already love my new rohe. We have lots of awesome things happening here, like our On Demand
services and strong sense of community. However, I share the same concerns as you about issues which need strong advocacy, like
the ongoing Spicer Landfill odour issues and flood-prone streams.
I work as an urban designer, with experience bringing together Councils, communities and other stakeholders. My work involves
engaging with communities to give them a voice and enable them to embrace planned growth while retaining what makes them special.
I believe I have the enthusiasm and knowledge to add value to our Board and advocate for our community as we face a period of
growth. I would appreciate your support in this election. Ngā mihi nui. 

Jill Day:
It has been an honour to serve on the Tawa Community Board for the past 6 years as a local Ward Councillor. I was first elected to the
WCC in 2016 and became Deputy Mayor in 2017. For the past three years on Council I have chaired the Strategy and Policy
Committee and the Social, Cultural and Economic Committee.
 
I will continue to advocate for:

the development of the Grenada North Sports hub (in the 2020 LTP)
public toilets in Linden (in the 2020 LTP)
improved solutions at Spicer Landfill (of which local Tawa residents are currently experiencing unacceptable awful smells)
the On Demand bus service

 
If elected to the Tawa Community Board I will continue to work with the community to ensure that our voice is heard at Council. I have in
depth understanding of how Council works and have worked hard to build constructive relationships for the benefit of community.
I am particularly focussed on making sure that our local facilities meet our needs, the environment is cared for and that the community is
safe.
 
John Apanowicz:
It was good to be in Tawa last night for the Tawa Community Board and Mayoral meeting.
I am an experienced individual with local knowledge of the issues in Tawa and Linden and wish to represent the residents.
I would also bring an external perspective to the Community Board if selected as one of the two councillor representatives.

Jennie Condie:
I will advocate for investment in our pipes and community facilities to support the growth in housing we expect in our neighbourhood.
We also need to start an integrated work programme looking at how we can adapt to increased flooding and slips as the climate
changes and Porirua stream will need to be at the heart of those conversations. I will also support measures that make it safer for our
kids to walk, scoot and cycle to school and after school activities. As an experienced councillor, I will continue to find cost savings and
prioritise investment decisions to keep your rates as low as possible while we catch up on years of underinvestment in infrastructure.

From the Takapū/Northern General Ward candidates

Ben McNulty:
Tawa and Linden are already fantastic places to live and raise a family, but that doesn't mean they can't be even better!
My vision for Tawa is that of a thriving main street that rivals Petone, a destination that people across the Wellington region come to visit
for its parks, shops, facilities and access to nature. I want to deliver the infrastructure, housing, public transport and council services to
make that a reality.
I've done the legwork for Tawa this election by walking every single street of the Tawa Community Board area. It would be an absolute
privilege to serve as your city councillor.

Raveen Annamalai: 
Kia Ora/Greetings,
I’m a Tawa resident and I’m familiar with the issues that’ve been plaguing the residents and both suburbs. If elected I would tackle
issues like flooding, increasing crime incidents, odorous landfill, landfill expansion, and other community issues that need attention.
As a community service man, my primary focus is to connect, communicate and collaborate proactively with the community boards,
Rotary, Lions Club and wider communities to create a vibrant suburb. I will push for a modern community hub to connect our people
through celebrations, fellowship, youth developments and forums that would develop a healthy and positive society.
Mark Ave football club is one of the initiatives that I have undertaken to bring 35 boys from different communities to foster unity and
keep them occupied with sporting activities. Through the club initiatives we would establish a football academy soon for younger
children to develop their skills and participate in sports activities.
I will work hard  to review the flood mitigation plan for Tawa. I know it’s part of the council’s long term plan, but further analysis is needed
to address the suburb’s flooding issue. We need to address it urgently because it’s only going to get worse with climate change. As
resourcing is the main issue, we need to think about equitable distribution of resources. The flooding poses major health and safety
risks to the residents so we just need to get on with the work that needs to be done as quickly as possible.
If elected I’ll be the voice of the community and make sure we’re heard.
Rest assured I will be an extraordinary Councillor for the people, people and people.

Robyn Parkinson:
In standing for Council, I offer my community and my city leadership grounded in:

service to others, not self
relationships built on respect, not hidden agendas or toxic behaviour
sustainable, strategic, innovative long-term thinking, not short-term positions for quick votes.

For specific policies see https://www.wellingtongreens.org.nz/city_platform.

Tony Randle:
The people living in Tawa and Linden should vote for me because I am an independent candidate with no party affiliation or agenda and
because I believe our council should be focussed on delivering core services to us instead of prioritising "Transformational Projects".
I have lived in nearby Johnsonville for almost 30 years and I know Tawa well. I am President of the Johnsonville Residents Association
and have been actively engaged with the Wellington City Council (WCC) for over a decade. The WCC can be difficult to engage with but
it has been my experience that over the past three years they really have stopped listening to us. Our council and councillors seem
determined to implement "one-size-fits-all" city plans such as 30 km/h street speed limits and protected cycleways everywhere on the
basis that Tawa is like Newtown or Oriental Parade... we are not. Our council has changed from doing things FOR us to doing things TO
us and I want to change this back to way it should be.
Also, being far from the city, Northern Ward suburbs have generally been neglected by the council. There are many local issues up here
that need attention including Spicer's Landfill, the Grenada North sports grounds and dealing with the flooding issues along the valley. I
do not believe our current councillors have been effective in representing our community... our council seems more focussed on
implementing a political agenda and this is a key reason why I chose to stand. 
I just want to represent our suburbs to the council, and I'll focus on doing the basics well, fix the pipes, support our community groups
and prioritise funding to core services over Transformational Projects. If elected, I will be an accessible councillor who will engage with
community groups and try to understand your issues.
If you want to know more then check out my website: http://tonyrandle.nz

Rachel Qi:
People in Tawa and Linden have been telling me that they want a councillor that is out and about in the area regularly and understands
the local issues such as public facilities (community centres, street lights, parks and pipes), safety concerns (ram raids),
traffic jams, flooding and odours from the Spicer Landfill. They tell me they are looking for a strong community advocate that will work
proactively with others around the council table to solve local and city wide issues such as  infrastructure, safety, housing, environment
and transport.
As a local community advocate, I have proactively participated in and contributed to many of the city's diverse communities through my
networks. I am passionate about bringing people together to make a positive difference for our local area and Wellington City as a
whole. 
I would like to put the skills, experience and relationships I have developed towards being your representative on the City Council. As an
independent candidate with no party affiliation, I will listen to you respectfully, and will put Wellingtonians first. I will be a strong and
collaborative voice, for our local community, by working with other representatives to solve the major challenges in Tawa, Linden and
Wellington together. 

From the Mayoral candidates

Chris Dudfield:
We need to reclaim our City Council on behalf of all Wellingtonians and give it an infusion of common sense, common purpose and
fiscal responsibility — so that we can begin to rejuvenate and rebuild our city from the core outwards. I'll be pushing for public transport
that's efficient, tailored to Wellington & cost effective. Wellingtonians need full connectivity and won't be giving up their cars. Improved
traffic flow is a priority for me and will help reduce emissions. Cycleways aren't the answer.
We need to assess infrastructure, including roads, essential services, land retention, power poles, etc. — and then begin planning to
renew/upgrade & make resilient accordingly.
Collaboration, consultation and a sense of civic duty must once again prevail in council. We need to ensure that excessive and wasteful
spending does not continue. This will help help ensure rates increases are kept to a minimum, because the current projected increases
are unsustainable. 
Fuzzy green notions and party dogma must be removed from the decision-making process. Let's ensure the basics are achieved before
we even think about the bling. Wellington must therefore oppose the 3 Waters proposal – we need to keep control of our infrastructural
network and instead push government to help fund urgent, essential upgrade and repair work.
Dudfield4Mayor.com

Tory Whanau:
Kia ora

My name is Tory Whanau and I am the change that Wellington needs.
I am a connector, a unifier and a collaborator which is exactly what our Council and our City needs right now. 
I was born and raised in Porirua, I went to Victoria University and I worked in film, the financial industry, an NGO and of course,
Parliament. I have worked, lived and breathed Wellington my whole life. 
I want to give back to our city by providing my empathetic leadership, negotiation skills and of course, that ability to bring people
together to get things done. 
I want to create a better region for you and our next generation. That means a climate resilient city that looks after its most vulnerable.
Fixed pipes, more homes, a world class public transport system and a thriving arts scene.
What sets me apart from the rest is my coalition building and team leading experience from central government. Ive worked with
politicians from National,
NZ First, Labour, and ACT. 
I am a fresh new face and I have the energy to take our city forward. I can bring the next generation of our people with me. 
Vote Whanau number 1 this year. 
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What will new candidates bring for the Tawa and Linden area?

HISTORY CORNER

Snow in Tawa
This winter has seen some particularly rotten weather around the country and Tawa has not been immune from its effects. However, it
has not been quite as extreme as the weekend 11 years ago when it snowed, really snowed, across the Wellington area. The weather
event was brought about by a cold polar blast which covered the country for several days. It was a real ‘polar rodent’ as TV One
weatherman Jim Hickey used to say.
 
The attached image is taken from the tawalink.com website previously managed by Malcolm Sparrow. Malcolm put the word out that he
was interested in receiving some snow images for the website and associated newsletter. He was inundated with more than 250 images
from Tawa residents showing the varying effects of the snowfall, and its aftermath, in their street or backyard. 
 
The caption was simply “Austria or Tawa?”. Taken by Anna Heyward, it shows a stretch of Oriel Avenue towards the southern end, near
the Bede Grove intersection. For a brief time, sledges rather than cars were the preferred mode of transport in the area.
 
For those new to the area (or who weren’t even born, or whose memories are fading), the first snowfall was late in the afternoon
of Sunday 14th August, 2011 and it settled several inches deep in places. It snowed again reasonably significantly on both the following
Monday and Tuesday as well, settling on the bush and trees, but not on the roads as it had on the Sunday. Rain on the Tuesday night
ensured that most of the snow around the valley floor and lower slopes was gone by the Wednesday, but it remained on the tops of the
surrounding hills for a few more days.

David Parsons
Chairman Tawa Historical Society

Picture credits: tawalink.com

PESTFREE TAWA

Pest Free Tawa
Come join a fantastic initiative to make Tawa a pest free suburb!

About us:
Over 700 households in the community are actively involved with backyard trapping. We are doing this to protect our native wildlife from
introduced pests. By removing pests, such as rats, stoats and possums, we can create a safe healthy environment for people and
native wildlife to thrive in. All traps are pet-friendly and child-friendly, and are used by many students involved with local pest free school
groups.

Our Aim:
Our aim to have 1,000 households in Tawa involved with backyard trapping! Can you help us reach this?

Contact us:
Help us make a positive difference by flicking us an email at pftawa@gmail.com with your name and address, and we can set you up
with a trap! All our trap boxes are handmade by volunteers, so we ask for a $25 koha to help pay for the resources to make them (but
no worries if this is too much of stretch).

Environmentalist Elizabeth Werner

Follow Pest free tawa for more on info: https://www.facebook.com/pestfreetawa/
Follow Elizabeth's environmental pages here: 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/EnvironmentalElizabethWerner/ 
Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/enviroelizabeth/

NEW SIGNED BOTANICAL WALK

Friends of Tawa Bush Reserves (FOTBR) has worked with WCC to design and produce a signed botanical walk that features twenty of
the native trees in Redwood Bush. Local Tawa signage company Imagine That has made the signs and members of FOTBR will finance
and install them. One sample is shown below. 

Text and visual images pertaining to the features of the trees are planned to promote interest for those walking the tracks. Also, they are
intended to provide an educational purpose for groups that walk in Redwood Bush. The signed walk will commence from Achilles Close
and progress towards Peterhouse Street. 

The walk will be officially opened on Saturday afternoon 15 October 2022, at 2pm at the Achilles Close entrance. Members of FOTBR
will be there to guide people on the walk and point out important features of the signs.

The timing of this will be close to another event pertaining to Redwood Bush. This will be the launch of a new book, ‘Redwood Bush,
Tawa’ written and illustrated by Tawa author Gil. Roper and published by FOTBR. The launch will be at the Tawa Community Centre at
6pm on Tuesday 18 October 2022. See FOTBR website: https://tawabush.org.nz

FROM THE BEEHIVE

We encourage our politicians and councillors to reach out to us with news.

From local MP Greg O'Connor:
"As the Ōhāriu, and of course Tawa representative in Parliament, the best way to ensure the views and needs of locals are recognised
and heard is to be able to access the decision makers at every level. My promotion to Deputy Speaker of Parliament is good news for
Ōhāriu as not only do I stay on as local MP, but I have even better scope to represent us.  And of course because Tawa has such a
great network of community groups which I communicate with, including the schools, I am always fully aware of the local issues.  
 
The Queens death has been a good reminder that we still have strong constitutional links with Great Britain and I have detected,
through those local links, quite a strong appreciation for Queen Elizabeth in particular.  Time will tell whether there will be any change in
those constitutional arrangements."

You can contact Greg with any concerns by calling 477 3332 or emailing greg.oconnor@parliament.govt.nz.

From Mana MP Barbara Edmonds:
"As of Monday 12th September we’ve removed the COVID-19 Protection Framework, commonly known as the traffic light system. There

are no mask wearing requirements, except in healthcare settings like hospitals, GPs and aged residential care facilities. We’ve also
changed the requirements around isolation, so it’s now only people who test positive that need to isolate. All remaining Government
vaccine mandates end on Monday 26th of September. There are no vaccination requirements for incoming travellers and air crew.

 
For the first time since 2020, we can look forward to summer with certainty, a summer where events won’t be cancelled because of
COVID and our boarders are fully open. This is an exciting step, and it’s taken a team effort to get to this point. So thank you for your
hard work and sacrifices over the past few years. These efforts have made a real difference."

You can contact Barbara by calling 04 237 9842 or emailing mana@parliament.govt.nz.
 

The Beehive is the executive wing of the New Zealand Parliament buildings.

SKATEPARK UPGRADE

In 2017, a group of Tawa youths spoke at the Tawa Community Board, asking for Council support to upgrade the Tawa Skate Park. Fast
forward 5 years - a pandemic, cost increases, changes of staff -  and it's finally happening! Local resident Steph Knight, who's son and
friends spoke at that TCB meeting, has been involved with this project, alongside Wellington Skateboarding Association, community
consultation and with WCC staff, and they are all excited to see it happen. 

From Monday 26 September, Tawa Skate Park will be closed for 3 to 4 months while it undergoes the well-deserved upgrade. The
approximate budget for this is $440,000, with extra funding needed for a beginner’s flat area (phase two). 
This means that there will be disruptions to the car park and cycle path in Davies Street during this period – so please take care and
follow the diversion signs.

For those that are wanting to skate in the meantime, the Newlands Skate Park is the closest and it has recently been upgraded so
check it out!

Read more about the Tawa Skate Park upgrade here: https://www.letstalk.wellington.govt.nz/tawa-skate-park

An overview of the design for the new skatepark. Picture credits: WCC

LINDEN GARDEN UPDATE

A lovely update about the Kai Hapori Whānui Ki Linden from Leigh Keown, the 
Operations Manager for the Vulnerable Support Charitable Trust.

"We’ve had a productive couple of weeks getting our first garden bed up and running. This week, we came full circle with Kai
Hapori Whānui Ki Linden; the initial idea of a community garden came from Bea, our wonderful former Projects Coordinator. Bea
suggested a community garden as a way for people of all generations to connect. So it was very special this week to have Bea back
with us on a volunteer day and planting the veggies in the garden. We had the Arvo’s rangatahi helping Bea and we think we have
recruited some keen young gardeners in the mix.

We still have lots of work to do and lots more veggies to plant so keep an eye on the garden, and if you are keen to join us for some
gardening, we are always looking for more volunteers to join the team. You can contact us by email: hello@vsctrust.org.nz or follow us
on Facebook: @GenLink
 
As part of Te Wiki Kaumātua Seniors Week, Generation Link will be hosting an afternoon tea. This year’s theme is Taonga, where we
celebrate wonderful seniors and the things they treasure.
Thursday 29 September 3.30pm at Linden Community Centre – bring your friends and family and come and have a look at Kai Hapori
Whānui Ki Linden, Linden Community Garden."

Fun at the garden! Picture credits: Leigh Keown

SPRING GARDEN OPEN DAY

Carolyn Campbell is opening up her beautiful garden again. Come visit her Spring garden open days on
Saturday and Sunday 1st, 2nd, 8th and 9th October 2022
10.30am until 3.30pm. Entry by donation.
34 St Johns Tce Tawa.
"We have done a lot of work in our garden this year, including planting over 2000 tulips bulbs. The earliest tulips have been out for a
couple of weeks now but there are many more to come so we would like to invite you to come and enjoy their beautiful shapes and
colours. 2000 is a lot of bulbs for one person to plant but that amount disappears when spread around the garden and in pots. As a
comparison the botanic gardens team plant 30000 bulbs each year.

Our displays have been carefully colour coordinated to the themed garden rooms they are planted in and several different varieties and
forms have been used. Our aim is to show how you can enjoy tulips in your own suburban sized plot and by using different varieties
extend the flowering season for up to 5 or 6 weeks.
We hope the weather will be a lot kinder than it has been these last few weeks and you will be able to visit us on one of our open days.
Entry is by donation which goes towards purchasing bulbs for next years display so we can continue sharing the beauty of tulips with
you. We hope to welcome you soon."

Picture credits: Carolyn Campbell

SPEED LIMITS

Recently, council voted in favour of reducing speed limits around schools to 30km/h. There are a lot of schools in Tawa and many
streets could be affected by this.

You can read more about the background for this here: https://www.nzta.govt.nz/safety/partners/speed-and-infrastructure/safe-and-
appropriate-speed-limits/safe-speeds-around-schools/
And read an article about it here: https://www.stuff.co.nz/dominion-post/news/wellington/129884656/wellington-city-council-votes-for-
plan-to-cut-80-of-citywide-speed-limits-to-30kph

From NZTA: "One of the key action items in the Road to Zero strategy is a move to set safe speed limits around all schools by the end
of 2027.

Setting safe speed limits around all schools improves actual and perceived safety to encourage and enable more active travel to and
from school which is important for healthy communities. It also reduces the risk to tamariki and whānau of being killed or seriously
injured while travelling to or from school.

The Land Transport Rule: Setting of Speed Limits 2022 (the Rule) requires road controlling authorities to use reasonable efforts to have
at least 40% of speed limit changes for roads outside schools completed by 30 June 2024, and the remainder must be completed by 31
December 2027, and these changes must be built into speed management plans.

Each school, in conjunction with the road controlling authority, can determine the roads outside that school – it may simply be a single
road that runs past the school gate, or (at the other end of the spectrum) a wider area around the school plus roads that have a higher
volume of active-mode travel."

Wellington city council voted to reduce speeds to 30km/h on 80% of roads.

TAWA INNER WHEEL

Inner Wheel of Tawa are selling raffle tickets from 26th September to 29 October. Prizes will be drawn at the end of the day on the 29th,
at their stall at the Spring into Tawa festival. 1st prize is an Air NZ mystery break for two! 2nd prize is a beautiful hamper filled with
goodies & vouchers and the 3rd prize is a goodie hamper and giftcard donated by NW Tawa.

Tickets available for $2 per ticket from the following Tawa businesses:
Kd one Skincare and Cosmetics
Healing Light Crystals
Twisted Willow
Gift Shack

Inner Wheel also welcomes anyone along to Sip & Chat, which is always the first Saturday of the month at The Borough. Come along
from 4pm and enjoy catching up on what we are up to.

Inner Wheel members busy making gnomes for the Spring into Tawa stall.
Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/innerwheeltawa/photos/pcb.4214701755320989/4214701345321030

TAWA ROTARY

Tawa Rotary Pride in Work Awards in conjunction with Tawa Business Group:
Local businesses or organisations are invited to nominate staff who you wish to recognise for their dedication and work ethic. A dinner
and presentation will take place on October 18th with all nominees receiving a framed certificate with a citation and a gift voucher.
Papers to submit your nominee can be requested from p.waite@outlook.com or info@tawabusiness.co.nz.

Come and meet the Rotary Club at the Sprig & Fern first Sunday every month from 4pm to 6pm. No obligation – just a chance to meet
and have a chat about how we can help the community together. Or contact us by emailing tawarotaryclub@gmail.com.

Rotary Book Fair will take place from 8 to 16 October in the Tawa Scout Hall, 21 Oxford Street. Opening hours are weekends 8am
to 4pm and weekdays 10am to 2pm.

Book donations accepted in box in atrium by New World. Good condition only please!



Drop off your books at New World Tawa. Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/newworldtawa/photos/a.2754781361458043/3282380942031413/

TAWA BID

There are currently 15 job listings on the Tawa Business website, have a look here: https://www.tawabusiness.co.nz/jobs

SHORT NEWS AND EVENTS

The Tawa Jigsaw Library has over 400 jigsaw puzzles available, including children's jigsaws. Come and get some, and have a chat with
the wonderful volunteers at the Tawa Community Centre on every Thursday morning from 10am to 12pm.

Great write up about Tawa and the KETE project here: https://wellington.govt.nz/news-and-events/news-and-information/our-
wellington/2022/09/young-people-putting-down-roots-for-climate-action
In the picture is KETE coordinator Sue Lum assisting students with planting. Picture credits: WCC

This was spotted at the Lyndhurst rugby field. Not sure how and what happened here!

Come along and celebrate the 75th anniversary of North City/Tawa Cricket Club with a full weekend of events, starting on Saturday
22nd October.
Sat 22 Oct: Senior girls playing at the club and we will put on a BBQ.
Sun 23 Oct: Main event. Evening/dinner/speakers/band at Porirua Club.
Mon 24 Oct: Old timers game and morning tea/snacks provided.
Click the link to secure your ticket: https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/203357
Picture credits: https://www.sporty.co.nz/northcitycricket/

Tawa RSA is pleased to let you know that they are having a Sunday Roast this weekend, October 2nd at the RSA, 89 Oxford Street.
Dinner service starts at 5.30pm. $25pp. Choice of 2 meats, seasonal vegetables and dessert.
Please RSVP by writing your name on the sign up sheet at the bar, down at the clubrooms by Friday 30th September or calling Tawa
RSA on 04 2325788. Follow them on Facebook for updates here: https://www.facebook.com/RSATawa

New World Tawa now offer a discount to gold card members. You will get 5% off your total grocery bill when you spend $50 or more in-
store on Tuesdays and Thursdays.

Applications are open until 27 October for the Climate and Sustainability Fund. This is an initiative in the Council's Te Atakura - First to
Zero climate action plan to reduce carbon emissions by 2030, or create a culture of climate change action. Find all the info
here: https://wellington.govt.nz/community-support-and-resources/community-support/funding/council-funds/climate-and-sustainability-
fund

Another colourful mailbox seen in our vibrant Tawa. Please keep sending your pictures to us at newslettertawa@gmail.com!

DID YOU KNOW...

Did you know you can recycle Tetra Paks? Drop them off at Spicer Landfill Recycling Station, Broken Hill Road, Porirua. Open 8.30am
to 5pm, 7 days a week. 
There is a special cage for them at the recycling station opposite Trash Palace. Earthlink will collect, bale and ship the cartons to Save
Boards's processing plant in Hamilton.

All clean liquid paperboard cartons are accepted, such as oat milk, Up & Go breakfast drink through to Campbells Real Stock. 

Please also remember to open, wash & dry your used cartons (and leave the lids on) so they don't go all smelly between drop off and
delivery to our factory.

Read more here: https://poriruacity.govt.nz/services/rubbish-and-recycling/other-recycling/ 

Picture credits: https://www.saveboard.nz/drop-off-cartons

 SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

These October school holidays, Tawa Recreation Centre will be providing a bilingual school holiday programme, Te Hōtaka Hararei Reo
Rua o Tawa Recreation Centre. This programme offers a full day of planned activities including aftercare. 

Staff are fluent Te Reo Māori and English speakers and will incorporate the use of Te Reo Māori and English over the course of the
programme, as well as te ao Māori concepts. Ideal for tamariki aged 5-12.

To book or find more info, visit https://wellington.govt.nz/recreation/activities-for-kids/school-holidays#tawa.

Picture credits: https://www.facebook.com/photo?fbid=452366133578744&set=pcb.452368736911817

Tawa Anglicans will run their Champions Holiday Programme for primary school aged children, from October 3rd to 7th, 9.30am to
12.3pm every day. The cost is $9 per day or $35 for the whole week. You have to book in advance
here: https://tawaanglican.infoodle.com/f/ChampionsHolidayProgrammeRegistration
For questions call 027 3975877.

5 MINUTES WITH... HELEN

5 Minutes with Helen Roper

I was born in Stratford, Taranaki and spent my first 18 years living on a dairy farm south of the township. My primary schooling took
place in the small rural school of Bird Road. Secondary schooling was at Stratford High School. Interestingly in 1963, my 5th and last
year of high school, there were only 7 students in the class, and I was the only girl. Out of an intake of 1200 students in Form 3, we
were the only students who planned to go on to university. Things have changed since then.

I came down to Wellington to attend Victoria University, completing an Honours degree in Science majoring in Zoology and Botany. A
year at Christchurch Teacher’s College followed and my teaching career began at Naenae College. During my first year there I married
Gilbert Roper, then a teacher at Tawa College.

We spent 20 years in the Bay of Plenty, at Katikati where Gil was Head of Science at the college. During that time our family of 5 sons
were born.

On our return to Wellington in 1993, I became the Science technician at Tawa College. I thoroughly enjoyed being the behind-the-
scenes facilitator for a busy Science Department for 20 years. One annual interaction I had with students was to dissect a rat for Year
10 classes who were studying the body and its organ systems. The dissection was beamed onto a screen using a Vidcam. Most
students seemed to cope well and be interested in watching.

Since retiring I have learned how to grow native trees from seed. Initially this took place in the College horticulture facilities. Each year I
was able to hand over some hundreds of trees to Friends of Tawa Bush Reserves (FOTBR) so these could be planted out in our local
native bush reserves. Trees have also been given to local schools for planting in their grounds. A joy in the last few years has been to
see a new nursery built by FOTBR and numbers of younger people becoming involved in its organisation and upkeep.

I was involved in the establishment of the Tawa Community Garden in 2014. As well as helping at our working bees, I grow seedlings
and cuttings at home for planting out in the garden and to give away as freebees.

Since retiring, Gil and I have had the privilege of travelling overseas. Our first trips were to England and Europe. However, in 2016 we
travelled through America’s western states visiting Yellowstone National Park and some of the breathtaking canyons. We decided then
that we wanted to explore more of the vast natural spaces of the world. In the years that followed, our travels have taken us into
Southern Africa including Namibia and the Okavango Delta in Botswana. A trip to South America included time spent in the Amazon
tropical rainforest and a tour through the Galapagos Islands.

We have lived in Tawa for 12 years. As keen gardeners we have spent many happy hours creating gardens around our house, featuring
ferns and native species. We particularly enjoy walking the many bush reserves in the Tawa valley, often botanising as we go.

Tawa, we find, is a friendly, supportive community. We have appreciated in retirement our involvement with Tawa U3A, an organisation
that offers many varied opportunities for older people to meet. We have shared our travel adventures with the travel group and currently
lead the Botany group.

My favourite holiday destination in New Zealand is the small village of Te Rangiita on the shores of Lake Taupo. There we meet up with
our wider family members and enjoy games of backyard cricket and water activities on the lake.

NEXT TRA MEETING

The Tawa Residents’ Association monthly meetings are open to the public. The next meeting will be on Monday 10th of October.
Feel free to come along! We are always open to new people joining the committee, helping out, or sharing ideas. 

We meet upstairs at the Tawa Squash Club on the second Monday of the month, 7.30pm. 
You can find the agenda on our website here: https://tawa.org.nz/tra-meetings/

We look forward to meeting you!

Tony, Robyn, Peter, Susan, Richard, Jill, John, Anna, Jackson & Monique  

Monique
The Tawa Residents' Association
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